
Artistic Director’s Report November, 2020 
 
Fall concert review: 

• Chorale members did a superb job of learning the new process of 
rehearsing and recording.  Overall, a good job on the concert, with good 
reviews from viewers.   

• Thanks to Jean Lemmenes and Community Church of Douglas for the 
rehearsal space for our live singers, and for Jean’s video editing  

• Thanks also to Trent Broussard and Calvary Baptist Church for the recording 
space.  He attended EVERY recording session we did, set up the sound 
equipment and ran the sound system for our singers.   

• Thanks also to Carol Zeh, Casey Prins, Robert Martin, Joe Terpstra and Jean 
Lemmenes for their help with running the cameras, keeping notes on 
singers and track notes.    

 
Holiday concert preparations: 

• We currently have 41 singers participating in the holiday concert.  
Individual singers can send in their own videos, or take part in the group 
recordings as we did in the fall. 

• Singers have received a schedule of rehearsals and group recording 
sessions, happening again at Community Church of Douglas and Calvary 
Baptist Church.   

• There will be five chorale selections (including one tenor/bass and one 
soprano/alto selection). 

• Special guests for the holiday concert are: 
o Kristin and Aaron Goodyke:  organ duo 
o The Handbell Choir of First Reformed Church 
o Rick Van Oss (organ) with Norma and Bill Ashby (handbells) 
o The Chancel Choir of Park Church, Grand Rapids 

• Concert will premiere on YouTube on Sunday, December 13 at 7:30 PM.    


